Town of Bremen 
Conservation Commission Draft Minutes
Video Conference Call
September 1, 2021
BCC Members Present: Ann Nesslage, chair; Mary Berger; Susan Davis
BCC Associate Members Present: 
Selectman Liaison Present:
Visitors Present:  
The meeting was opened at 5:05 pm 
Minutes, July minutes were approved as amended.  The August meeting was not held by agreement of BCC members. . 
BOS meeting reviewed. Ann Nesslage reports that due to technical difficulties with zoom connection at the town office, there was not much to report. 
Hilton O’Connor Trail.  Terry Marsh who is the liaison for the trail with Coastal Rivers will be away for September so the trail work will be done by Coastal River trail tamers this fall.  Mary will check with Joy Vaughn to learn what exactly is planned for this fall. The building projects for the trail are on Coastal Rivers schedule but may be delayed because a backlog of projects. Susan will walk the trail and note the progress to date. 

Susan Davis reports on the two presentations at the library on invasive land  and aquatic plants.  While they were not well attended, awareness of the issues were raised by the press releases in the Lincoln County News, email blasts and posters about town.  Coastal Rivers Sarah Gladu was pleased that BCC arranged the programs.  She did an excellent job ! One more program on invasive insects in midcoast Maine is planned for September 23. 
BCC thanks Susan for this. 
There was a discussion of a designated area in the library for dealing with natural resources and threats to the Maine environment,  Susan will ask Sarah Gladu what books and other resources we can add. 

The revised list of properties in Bremen with public access is ready to be added to the town website.  Melanie, the town clerk  has time available to begin the project next week. 

Mary Berger reports that she has not been able to learn the status of the Coastal Conservancy oversite of the Berger Preserve on Bremen Long Island.  She will continue to pursue this. 

Weston Spring.  The need for memorial signage of the gift to the town from the Westons’was discussed

 The status of the well cover was brought up.  Ann will check with selectpersons that the cover is secured to avoid potential injury. There is a sign noting the water is not safe to drink.
Clam Island signs.  Susan will check with town office on who’s responsibility it is to pay for them: BCC or the town. 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:45 pm. 

Respectfully submitted by Susan Davis 

